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From the Principal 

Christies and Proud  
Celebrating 50 years 

1966 - 2016 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, Staff and Students 
 
After just three short weeks in the role, I am beginning to quickly realise the 
overwhelming sense of optimism and opportunity that exists within our learning 
community. I have very much appreciated the many conversations with 
students, parents/caregivers, volunteers, staff and community members who 

have each provided me with information and perspectives that have helped 
build my understanding. There is a lot still to learn and I look forward to hearing 
more from parents and caregivers about your hopes and dreams for children 
and young people you care for. Our role in shaping the lives of young people in 
partnership with you is one I take seriously and therefore place family 
engagement with school as a high priority. 
 

I was pleased to be a small part of the annual Sports Day on Monday; an event 
that was well supported by students and a result of many hours of planning and 
promotion by staff. Students represented themselves and our school with 
respect and the sense of fun had by all was refreshing at this very busy time of 
year. We will conduct a review of the day and always look to improve, so your 
thoughts are welcome as we begin planning for 2017. I personally would like to 
see the event a little earlier in the year so students right across Years 8-12 can 

enjoy the opportunity to have a go at a wide range of sporting activities. On 
behalf of all students and staff I thank the multiple community groups for 
joining in the day and providing opportunities for our students to try new 
sports. 
 
As we begin to work towards the final stages of the year the usual number of 

celebratory events are scheduled. Please keep an eye out for information sent 
home about Awards Night, student activities and various excursions, to name a 
few. I remind all students and parents/caregivers the final day of school for 
2016 is Friday, 16 December and programmed activities will be scheduled for all 
Year 8-10 students. 
 
Last Wednesday we welcomed a large group of parents/caregivers and their 

children to the school as part of the Year 8 induction program. I was pleased to 
see a large number of people attend the Year 7 Information Night with many 
clarifying questions asked and answered. If you missed the session and need 
any information about enrolling in 2017, please make contact with reception 
staff. Enrolment numbers are healthy and we are currently in the process of 
forming class groups for 2017. 
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Wed 30 Nov 

  Year 7 Transition 
 

Wed 7 Dec 

  Awards Night 
 
Fri 9 Dec 

  Year 10 Final Assembly 
 

Mon 12 Dec - Thu 15 Dec 

  3:00pm dismissal 
 
Mon 12 Dec - Tue 13 Dec 

  Summer School 
 

Wed 14 Dec 

  School Aquatics Day 
 
Thu 15 Dec 

  Activities Day 
 
Fri 16 Dec 

  Activities Day 
  End of Term Assemblies 
 

2:00pm dismissal 

 

Reports will be  

posted home 

 

 

Diary Dates Christies Beach High School has a clearly defined student uniform policy. In 
2017 there will be a renewed effort to ensure every student is in complete 
uniform every day. Uniform is available at school through Student Services, so 
please use this period to prepare for 2017. Students not in uniform will be asked 

to return home and change or, if appropriate, change into loan items for the 
day. Please be advised jeans, leggings, denim shorts, short shorts and any other 
non-uniform items are not to be worn at school. I am keen to hear the voice of 
students to continually refine the uniform items and look forward to an 
opportunity to do this throughout 2017. 
 
Please feel welcome to make an appointment for a conversation about our 

school or give me a call to share your thoughts. As mentioned, family 
engagement in school life is a priority and I am always keen to hear your ideas 
for continual improvement. 
 
Graham Clark 

Principal 

Conserva�on and Land Management (CLM) 
It has been a great year for the CLM students. We camped in the mallee, built a 

frog pond, made bird boxes and have been on several field trips. In Week 1 this 
term we went for a hike to the Onkaparinga Gorge with Mr Duke’s Year 11 class.  
 
We are lucky to have such a spectacular place that is right on our doorstep. We 
only have a few short weeks left of the course but we will try and fit in as much 
as we can, including another camp, an excursion to the city and an end of year 
BBQ.  

 
CLM is a great course for students wanting to work outdoors. 
 
Michael Jenkinson 

Leader CLM 

 

     Emily on a CLM field trip 

 

A celebration of excellence 
 

Wednesday 
7 December 2016 

 
7:00pm - 8:30pm 
Hopgood Theatre 

Noarlunga 
 
This evening is a 
celebration of student 

academic and sporting 
achievement, along with 
the presentation of special 
awards.  
 
We look forward to all 

students and their 
parents / caregivers 
joining us at this special 
event. Admission is by 
ticket only (no cost) and 
must be ordered from the 
school. 

My name is Cyndee and I am going on an exciting trip.  
 
I have been ice skating for around 18 months for 
Adelaide Ice Magic (AIM) and I am part of the 

synchronised team. We have been working hard with a 
lot of early morning starts and then attending school.  
 
We have qualified to represent SA in the National Ice 
Skating competition in Melbourne later this month. The 
competition is being held at the Docklands in Melbourne 
and we are hoping to win a medal against stiff 

competition.  
 
My aim is to eventually branch out to singles and 
become a world class skater.  
 
Cyndee 

Year 8 student 

Na�onal Ice Ska�ng compe��on 



Year 10 Outdoor Recrea�on Surfing 
During Week 4 of Term 4, the Year 10 Outdoor Recreation class participated in a 

series of surfing sessions at the Port Noarlunga Aquatic Centre. Skills students 
developed include: 
 

• identifying hazards at the beach, such as rip currents 

• appropriate selection of equipment, including surfboard and wetsuit 

• wave negotiation and paddling a surfboard 

• learning to ‘pop’ to your feet and ride waves (every surfer’s dream) 

 

Over the three days the class demonstrated great listening skills, a willingness 
to have a go and cooperation. What a great opportunity for CBHS students to 
learn about their local surf break and how to keep safe when they use the beach 
over the summer break. 
 
Thanks to Ms Truskewycz, Ms Palmer and Ms Jarmyn who have helped with the 
aquatics excursions. 

 
As one student said, “I am frothing, I look forward to next year, that was so 
much fun.” 
 
Here are some photos taken from the surfing days. 
 
Michael Duke 

Outdoor Recreation Teacher 

Maddison 

Troy 

Josh 

Angus 

YEA  

2017 and beyond 

• Did you know that 

more than 1 billion 
people worldwide don’t 
even have clean 
drinking water and five 

thousand people every 
day die as a result of 
this? 

 

• Did you know pollution 

kills more than one 
million seabirds and 

100 million mammals 
every year? 

 

• Did you know if we 

keep polluting our 
world, vital ecosystems 
and habitats may be 

lost forever?  
 
Hello! If you are concerned 
about the current state of 
our environment and would 
like to make a difference, 
then we think you would be 

perfect for the YEA (Youth 
Environmental Activists).  
 
You will have opportunities 
to develop leadership skills, 
help the local environment 
and animals.  

 
We would love to invite you 
to our meetings.  Please 
check DayMap for details on 
when the next meeting will 
be held.    

 
Jasmine and Ethan  

on behalf of the current 

YEA members 

Luke, Tom, Dylan and Andrew 
Gilbert 

Civil VET presenta�on 

On Wednesday, 2 November, ACH Group invited our Civil VET students to a 
presentation morning tea to thank them for the work they had completed at 
Elkanah Retirement Village this year.  
 

Residents also attended the morning tea and the first year Civil group were most 
appreciative and have a certificate that was presented to each of them to include 
in their Pathway portfolios. 
 
Amanda Henry 

Leader Student Pathways and Career Development 



On the first Wednesday of Term 4 the Year 11 Outdoor Recreation class 
participated in a half day hike (7km) in the local Onkaparinga National Park.   
 
This included the Echidna, Nature and lookout trails.  

 
Students were required to: 
 

• plan an appropriate trail for a three hour adventure 

• prepare clothing, drink and food  

• navigate trail markers 

• use team work to solve problems 

 
After the hike was completed students’ comments included “that was a great 
physical workout” and “I would really like to come back again one day.”  Thanks 
to Mr Davies who attended the hiking excursion. 
 

Michael Duke 

Outdoor Recreation Teacher 

Years 10 & 11 Outdoor Recrea�on excursion update 
During Term 3 the Year 10 Outdoor Recreation class visited the Southport 
sand dunes investigating environmental impacts from storms that frequented 
the coast.  
 

Observations made included: 
 

• the high prevalence of invasive weeds 

• debris carried downstream including logs, prickly pear plants and rubbish 

• steep fore dune erosion 

• a large build-up of sand at the Onkaparinga River mouth 

 
Afterwards, the group spent one and a half hours walking and making 
observations of the unique dune system.  Talk was “what are we doing to look 
after this area?” 
 

Upon returning to school discussions occurred about conservation strategies 
including fencing, dune revegetation and how could the dune system be 
stabilised?  
 
Everybody enjoyed the opportunity to connect with nature and it provided a 
positive outlook for the up-coming aquatics sessions. 

Dune erosion - Southport 
Beach 

Onkaparinga River Mouth - 
sandbar 

The river flowing at the 
bottom of the Gorge  

The Trade Training Centre was officially opened on Monday, 17 October. 
 
The fantastic facilities include a fully functioning auto workshop which hosts the 
Certificate II in Auto Servicing Technology, the Civil Workshop which hosts the 

Certificate II in Construction and partial Certificate III in Civil Construction and 
Plant Operations. 
 
Amanda Henry 

Leader Student Pathways and Career Development 

Official opening 

Science - Term 4 
Students in SP04 have been combining with SP01 for 

Science this term.  
 
They have been exploring the three different states of 
matter: solid, liquid and gas, through a range of hands 
on activities and experiments. The experiments have 
included: melting ice, egg drop and making slime. Each 
student has had the opportunity to learn by directly 

observing and participating in the hands on experiences 
with their peers.  
 
Erin Clarke 

Teacher Special Options 

Jasper and Liam 

Tia and Crystal 

Alyssa 



On Monday, 31 October, Adam Thompson, Tara Moore from St Basils Aegean 
Village Aged Care, Lori Turner and myself attended the 2016 Every Generation 
Onkaparinga Awards presentation at Morphett Vale Function Centre.  These 
awards recognise those within the City of Onkaparinga who are demonstrating 

the principles of positive ageing, fostering interaction between people of all ages 
and helping to build more cohesive communities. 
 
Christies Beach High School was nominated for the 2016 Intergenerational and 
Group Award for its achievements in building positive community relationships 
through its national Vocational Education and Training (VET) Certificate II in 
Health Support Services and Partial Certificate III in Civil Construction Plant 

Operations.  Both courses have set a benchmark and have been used as 
exemplars for industry and community engagement by other schools.   
 
Christies Beach High School deservedly won the 2016 Intergenerational Award 
and Adam Thompson, a proud representative of the school, accepted the award, 
presented by the Mayor Lorraine Rosenberg, along with Tara Moore.   

 
We look forward to continuing to strengthen our community and industry 
partnerships through VET in Schools for our students and appreciate the support 
that St Basils has provided to our students.   
 
Congratulations Christies Beach High School! 
 

Amanda Henry 

Student Pathways and Career Development 

2016 Every Genera�on Onkaparinga Awards 

Opera�on Flinders 2016 
During October, ten Year 9 students and two teachers took part in Operation 

Flinders. Operation Flinders Foundation is a South Australian based charitable 
organisation that runs a world leading wilderness adventure program for young 
offenders and young people at risk. The program takes participants between the 
age of 14 and 18 years on an eight-day exercise in the far northern Flinders 
Ranges, providing an opportunity for its participants to break away from their 
past and grow as valued members of the community. 
 

Students (and teachers) were pushed to their physical and mental limits, with 
every day bringing new challenges. The Christies Beach Operation Flinders team 
hiked, climbed mountains, crossed rivers, abseiled and engaged in tough team 
building exercises while carrying a 15kg backpack. The team had minimal 
creature comforts, with sleeping arrangements involving setting up a hoochie 
(small tarpaulin tied to a tree) or sleeping under the stars.  

 
Students soon realised that team work was essential. Towards the end of the 
eight days, the team leader, Greg Stevens, described the Christies Beach team 
as a ‘proper operational Flinders team’. Many students asked if they could stay 
another eight days. Luckily this did not happen because on the final day a 
massive storm hit South Australia.  
 

The evening before the storm, the team received instructions to pack up the 
campsite and hike 5km to the extraction point. The team followed these 
instructions to the letter, without complaining. This would not have happened on 
the first few days of the operation. The team departed the Flinders Ranges at 
5:00am and made it back to school just before the storm caused widespread 
damage, flooding and a massive power blackout.  
 

The students would like to thank the bus drivers who took them to and from 
Operation Flinders. 
 
The  students who took part in Operation Flinders should be congratulated on 
their grit, perseverance and team work.  
 

Teachers 

Paul Davies and Matthew Lee 



Bullying 
At Christies Beach High School we are committed to creating a safe, supportive 

school environment, free from bullying, harassment and violence. 
 
Our message to students is that there is no place for bullying at school or 
anywhere else.  Bullying, in any shape or form, is not tolerated.  Bullying can 
include cyber bullying, physical violence, intimidation or humiliation.  
 
We know that bullying can have a significant impact on learning and 

relationships if not dealt with effectively.  We make an effort to discuss these 
matters with the students to ensure that they understand what bullying is, how 
to avoid being a bully, and how to respond to it.  We encourage students to 
seek support from staff, or another trusted adult, if they feel they are being 
bullied.  Within our school, we strive to address any bullying behaviour 
promptly, through educating students about their behaviour and using 

restorative processes to rebuild relationships.  Students are supported to 
recover from bullying so they can continue to build effective relationships and 
be successful in their learning. 
 
Online bullying is a growing concern, and very difficult to monitor.  There are, 
however, a number of things that you can do if you are feeling bullied online.  If 
you feel that you are being bullied online, you can 

 

• block other users 

• report posts to social media providers eg Facebook 

• report it to the local Police 

• report cyberbullying at www.acorn.gov.au 

 
ACORN is a federal government initiative by the Children's’ e-safety 
Commissioner.  It has useful information about cyberbullying, possible 

resolutions and reporting.  Reporting can be done anonymously, and is taken 
very seriously.  
 
Kids Helpline is a free service that provides counselling support for young 
people by phone, email, or online chat.   If any young people need support, 
they can be contacted on 1800 55 1800, on https://kidshelpline.com.au/kids/
get-help/webchat-counselling/  or by emailing counsellor@kidshelpline.com.au 

 
Talia Vandyk 

Leader Year 9 

Congratulations to Adrian in 
Year 8 for his impressive 
football umpiring success!  
 

Adrian started goal umpiring 
for the Southern Football 
League this year.  At the 
Combined Southern Football 
Leagues Umpires Panel 
(CSLFUP) presentation night, 
Adrian was awarded the 

selectors’ Encouragement 
Award for consistently 
showing outstanding 
commitment and potential in 
goal umpiring. In addition to 
this success, Adrian has 

been invited into the 
SANFL’s umpire academy. 
 
Young people like Adrian can 
begin their field, boundary or 
goal umpiring career by 
joining the CSLFUP from the 

age of 14. As well as getting 
fit and earning good money, 
students can receive SACE 
credits for Community 
Learning in this area. 
 
Annette Greenshields 

Leader Arts 

Progress on our STEM Works 
upgrade is gathering pace, 
following the appointment of 
Flightpath Architects as the 

project’s architect.  STEM is 
the name given to science, 
technology, engineering and 
mathematics (incorporating 
physics and chemistry).  
These are often taught 
together, recognising their 

interrelationship. 
 
Over the next few weeks, 
the architects will work 
closely with school and 
department staff to develop 

project plans.  This begins 
the process of turning our 
school’s vision into reality, 
with plans and designs in 
place at the study’s 
conclusion.  Our $2.5 million 
project is one of 139 across 

the state.  Projects are 
expected to be completed 
from February through to 
December 2018.  For more 
information please visit: 
https://
www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites-

and-facilities/stemworks.  
 

Graham Clark 

Principal 

STEM works 

Congratula�ons! 

Skin cancer 
Australia has the highest incidence 
of skin cancer in the world. Two in 
three Australians will get skin 
cancer before the age of 70 and 

over 2,000 Australians die from 
skin cancer each year. 
 
The SunSmart UV Alert is a tool 
that indicates the hours when sun 
protection is needed on any given 
day (eg 8:15am to 4:20pm). The 

SunSmart UV Alert times are 
issued daily by the Bureau of 
Meteorology (BOM) when the UV 
Index is forecast to reach 3 or 
above. When a SunSmart UV Alert 
is issued sun protection measures 

are recommended during the times 
indicated. 
 
Please be aware of the UV index on 
any given day and apply the steps 
listed to reduce your risk of skin 
damage. 
 

Adam Thompson 

Work Health and Safety Committee 



We’re excited to announce that the Christies Beach Special Options students will 
be taking part in Kay-A-Day this term. Kay-A-Day is a Jodi Lee Foundation 
initiative, designed to encourage kids to run just one kilometre a day for 21 days 
– the distance of a half marathon! 

 
Students had a visit from Kay-A-Day ambassador, Port Adelaide Football Club 
defender Tom Jonas, earlier in the term.  
 
In Australia 9 out of 10 young people don’t get enough exercise each day, which 
isn’t great because physical activity is really important for overall health, and 
reduces the risk of developing certain diseases later in life – including bowel 

cancer.  
 
Kay-A-Day gives kids an easy way to start improving their general fitness. 
Friends and family can get involved too by sponsoring for every ‘kay’ completed.  
 
To see Christies Beach’s Kay-A-Day profile or to donate to a student click here 

[https://app.jodileefoundation.org.au/events/kay-a-day-2016/team/christies-
beach-special-options].  
 
Each student has received a Kay-A-Day flyer, shoelaces and a lanyard to record 
their progress.  
 
To find out more about Kay-A-Day go to: www.kayaday.com.au   

 
The Jodi Lee Foundation would like parents to know that bowel cancer is the 
second most common cause of cancer-related death in Australia, but it can be 
prevented if you are proactive about your health and screen regularly. For more 
information go to: www.jodileefoundation.org.au.   
 
Adam Thompson 

Special Options HPE Teacher 

Chris�es Beach High School Kay-A-Day 

Alyssa, Matthew, Tom Jonas, 
Shakeem, and Camron 

FREE Breakfast 

Monday, Tuesday, 

Wednesday and Friday  
 

7:45am - 8:30am 
 
Cereal, toast, fruit, yoghurt 
and Milo. 
 

Thank you to Erica from 
Kickstart for Kids for 
volunteering this year. 
 
Margaret Rankine 

Breakfast Club 

Coordinator 

Special Op�ons Literacy 
The students in SPO5 have worked hard on improving their literacy this term. 

 
Our focus has been on building confidence in reading and many of the students 
literacy goals are to improve their reading level this term. 
 
Students access reading cards each day and perform individual testing. Peer 
testing occurs each week.  
 

Betty, a School Services Officer, enjoys meeting all the students on Tuesdays in 
the Resource Centre to listen to them read, as well as discuss literature.  
 
Congratulations to all the students in SPO5 who have put so much effort into 
each task and who have been very supportive of their peers. 
 

Barbara Wilkinson  

Teacher SPO5 

William helps Ben 
read his instructions  

Gemma and Chantelle 

Ben 



School sport 
Throughout this academic year Christies Beach High School has participated in a number of the South Australia 

Secondary School Sports Association’s (SASSSA) Carnivals. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those 
students that have represented their school and for being great ambassadors for the school when competing against 
other schools. Below is a review of the Carnivals entered and the results.  
 
In 2017 our aim is to increase the number of opportunities for our students so if there is an event that you would 
like us to participate in, please inform the HPE Faculty. 
 

 
  

 

ACTIVITY YEAR GROUP OPPOSITION SCORE 

Girls Netball 8/9 Encounter Lost   4 - 12 

Girls Netball 8/9 Cardijn Lost   3 - 8 

Girls Netball 8/9 Reynella Won  13 - 4 

Girls Netball 8/9 Aberfoyle Park 1 Drew  9 – 9 

Girls Netball 8/9 Aberfoyle Park 2 Won  10 - 6 

Boys Basketball 11/12 Reynella Won  30 – 23 

Boys Basketball 11/12 Aberfoyle Park Lost  34 - 47 

Boys Basketball 11/12 Wirreanda Won  48 – 40 

Boys Basketball 11/12 Tatachilla Lost  34 - 30 

Boys 9 a side Football 8/9 Reynella 1 Won 67 - 52 

Boys 9 a side Football 8/9 Wirreanda Won 28 -26 

Boys 9 a side Football 8/9 Reynella 2 Drew 63 - 63 

Boys 9 a side Football 8/9 Cardijn Lost 21 - 101 

Girls 9 a side Football 8/9 Reynella 1 Won 42 - 6 

Girls 9 a side Football 8/9 Reynella 2 Drew 20 - 20 

Girls 9 a side Football 8/9 Wirreanda Lost 6 - 91 

Girls Post One Netball Open (Team 1) Underdale 1 Won 9 – 0 

Girls Post One Netball Open (Team 1) Underdale 2 Won 17 – 6 

Girls Post One Netball Open (Team 1) Roma Mitchell Drew 13 - 13 

Girls Post One Netball Open (Team 1) Underdale 3 Won 11 - 6 

Girls Post One Netball Open (Team 2) Roma Mitchell Lost 11 – 13 

Girls Post One Netball Open (Team 2) Underdale 1 Won 15 - 2 

Girls Post One Netball Open (Team 2) Underdale 3 Won 12 – 11 

Girls Post One Netball Open (Team 2) Underdale 2 Won 27 - 8 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee Open Woodcroft 1 Lost 1 – 6 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee Open Aberfoyle Park Lost 0 – 6 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee Open Seaford 1 Won 4 – 1 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee Open Reynella Won 6 - 3 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee Open Seaford 2 Lost 4 - 8 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee Open Woodcroft 2 Won 5 - 4 

Boys Touch Rugby 8/9 Reynella  1 Won 15 – 6 

Boys Touch Rugby 8/9 Reynella 2 Won 15 - 9 

Boys Touch Rugby 8/9 Cardijn Lost 6 – 2 

Boys Touch Rugby 8/9 Tatachilla Won 7 - 3 

Boys Touch Rugby 8/9 Wirreanda Lost 6 - 3 



Girls Touch Rugby 8/9 Reynella Drew 1 - 1 

Girls Touch Rugby 8/9 Cardijn Lost 0 - 1 

Girls Touch Rugby 8/9 Tatachilla Lost 0 - 6 

Girls Touch Rugby 8/9 Wirreanda Drew 0 - 0 

Boys Touch Rugby Open Tatachilla Lost 0 - 6 

Boys Touch Rugby Open Reynella Lost 0 - 6 

Boys Touch Rugby Open Woodcroft Lost 1 – 5 

Boys Touch Rugby Open Aberfoyle Lost 3 - 4 

Girls Touch Rugby Open Woodcroft Lost 1 – 3 

Girls Touch Rugby Open Wirreanda Drew 2 – 2 

Girls Touch Rugby Open Reynella Won 3 - 0 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee 8/9 Unley 1 Won 6 -1 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee 8/9 Unley 2 Won 4 – 2 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee 8/9 Woodcroft 1 Won 11 – 1 

Boys Ultimate Frisbee 8/9 Woodcroft 2 Won 6 – 2 

Girls Ultimate Frisbee 8/9 Woodcroft 1 Lost 3 - 4 

Girls Ultimate Frisbee 8/9 Woodcroft 2 Lost 2 – 4 

Girls Ultimate Frisbee 8/9 Woodcroft 3 Lost 5 - 6 

Girls Ultimate Frisbee 8/9 Woodcroft 1 Drew 2 - 2 

Girls Netball Open Aberfoyle Park 1 Lost 10 – 43 

Girls Netball Open Aberfoyle Park 2 Lost 12 – 45 

Girls Netball Open Reynella East Lost 9 – 49 

Girls Netball Open Investigator Lost 10 - 30 



Free Career Service for South Australian residents 
Career advisers can show you practical steps to start, advance or change your career. They can assess your 
interests, help work out your goals, and link you to career, training and employment services. 
 
Infoline 

Call our Skills and Employment Infoline on 1800 506 266. We can talk to you about what you'd like to do, and help 
you find the information you need on careers, jobs and training. 
 
Career Services 
If you’re looking for work, thinking about getting back into work, or want to work more hours, Career Services have 
experienced and qualified people who can help. They will provide one-on-one support to help you connect with the 
learning, training and work opportunities available to you. To find out more or check your eligibility for Career 

Services call our Skills and Employment Infoline on 1800 506 266. 
  
Eligibility for Career Services for South Australian residents who: 

• do not have a job and want to work (don’t have to be registered with Centrelink) 

• are underemployed (working less than 30 hours on average per week, are wanting to and able to work more 

hours) 

• face retrenchment or are made redundant 

• over 17 years of age and not in fulltime education ie University, TAFE SA 

• are a stream A job active client (job active providers could make a payment for B & C clients or justify in 

writing why they can’t contribute) 

• Disability Employment Service clients are serviced on a case by case basis and on the provision that the 

service they will receive from Career Services is not duplicating the service that the DES provider is expected 
to provide to their client 

 
Janis Turner 

Project Support Officer 

City of Onkaparinga 



Christies Beach High School 

Uniform Items and Price List 

 

Polo shirt – Middle School   $32.00 

Polo shirt – Senior School   $32.00 

Windcheater with hood   $48.00 

Full zip hoodie CBHS    $58.00 

Skirt       $55.00 

Dress      $68.00 

Shorts – Hipster style – navy  $35.00 

Shorts – Cargo style - navy   $32.00 

Pants – Bootleg – navy   $42.00 

Pants – Cargo style – navy   $38.00 

Trackpant - navy    $35.00 

Rugby Top – navy/sky/white  $62.00 

P.E. Short/running - navy w piping $25.00 

P.E. Shorts Basketball – navy  $25.00 

Wool/Acrylic jumper - navy   $50.00 

In the photo you can see our CBHS uniform items.  Claire is wearing a pair of trackpants and woollen/
acrylic jumper.  Ryleigh is wearing trackpants and rugby top.   Also available are navy bootleg pants for 
girls and navy cargo pants for boys. 
 

Uniforms are available for sale from Student Services at CBHS which is open 8:00am - 4:00pm  
Monday - Friday. 
 
If you would like to make a payment plan, please speak to Angela Santinon, Finance Manager, either in 
person or by phone on 8329 9713. 
 
Please note that denim, leggings and non-school trackpants are not permissible. 

 
Footwear should be sturdy, closed-in shoes, preferably black. 
 
Ilana Heapy 

Assistant Principal 

Middle School  

and Intervention and Support 

Uniform 

 


